Greenville Town Board

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-5649

April 9, 1981

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board was held this date at the Greenville Town Hall. President Jack Sprigler opened the meeting with all members present. Gary Getrost, Dave Eberenz, Dave Snyder, Talbotte Richardson and several interested people.

Talbotte Richardson accepted the post of Town Marshall, and was sworn in before the Board of Trustees. The amount of salary will depend on the money that is available from Revenue Sharing. Talbotte had several requests, that he be fully insured, that he will not have to police out of town, except at the Water Plant, and he does not want to carry a gun. The Board gave him the keys to the Police Car and the Town Hall, and asked him to appoint only one Deputy.

Mr. Jacobi asked that two Alleys be opened between him and Ronnie Lamb on the side and between him and Chet Tush in the back, gravel will be fine. The Board will first have to find out the cost and then advertise that we are planning to open them.

Dave Eberenz gave a report on water line construction, it is almost complete, most people have paid their Tap-in fee, but some are waiting for the cleanup to be complete.

Dave Snyder reported getting hung up in swampy ground, and would like additional help to pay for abnormal conditions. The Board will check into this on Saturday.

The owner of the Galena Lake offered to the Town of Greenville free of charge but the Board thought it might prove to be a liability.

The Board discussed several items with Mr. Lynch, from Mid-Western Engineering Corp. (a) Reimbursement from E.P.A. (b) 900.00 ineligible cost that has been paid,(c) A Federal Grant may be available to help us, if F.H.A. doesn't help us we will have to pay 3000.00 to keep our application in good standing. A draft letter is to be typed on our stationary and returned to Mr. Lynch.Motion was made from the floorto sign the signatory.V.J.Miller made the motion seconded by Jack Sprigler. The Board signed and sealed four(4) copies.

Greenville Town Board

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-5649

April'81 minutes continued

Ronnie Sharp from an equipment company reported about unfinished business with Dave Snyder, The Board advised him to contact our Attorney if the matter isn'nt resolved.

No other business was brought before the Board, H.L.Spears made the motion to adjourn, it was seconded by V.J.Miller

Respectfully submitted:

Grace Martin

Clerk- Treasurer

ack Sprigler

President of the Board

GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS

ROBERT GIBBON MRG. PEARL TUBH WILLIAM VOYLES

MRS- ANTA-THEYER, CLERK-TREASURER

State of Indiana County of Floyd

OATH OF OFFICE

I T. Michaedson do solemnly swear or affirm that I shall faithfully undertake the duties and responsibility of Town Marshall of the Town of Greenville, Indiana, and shall uphold the constituition of the State of Indiana and execute the duties of my office as required by law.

Talkat Kieharleon

Subscribed and sworn to before me, this 10 day of april 1981.

My Commission expires: 10-11-82 Separate Subscribed My Commission expires: 10-11-82 Notary Public

1